Heritage Elementary School Community Council Minutes

Monday, November 3, 2014

Members Present: Jacqi McDowell, Anthony Lott, Holly Fronk, Kandyce Barber, Shauna Young (PTA representative), Jeremy Young

The meeting was called to order by Jacqi at 3:45 p.m.

- Minutes were discussed from the last meeting. Kandyce motioned to approve the minutes, Jeremy seconded the motion. All were in agreement to approve the minutes.
- We decided to save the update on free/reduced lunch until January, as there is nothing to report yet.
- We looked at SAGE test results and discussed how to interpret the results. CCSD did very well compared to the state results which are also very good. Since last year was the first year for SAGE they are still working the bugs out. The test was not adaptive last year, but should be this year. We discussed how these first year test results will be somewhat lower as a baseline is getting set. We also watched a video on interpreting SAGE test results. Discussed putting a link from the Salt Lake Tribune (under news, then education) about the SAGE results into the PTA newsletter or possibly the district website for parents to see. The info should also be available on schools.utah.gov, under SAGE assessment.
- We also looked over DIBELS results from last year, which were also very good.
- There is a special SCC training meeting on Wednesday, November 5, at Mount Logan Middle School from 6-8 p.m. A few of the SCC members are planning to attend.
- We discussed the upcoming plan to change the boundaries for South Cache/Spring Creek starting 2016/2017. Members who were at the meeting last week with the school board said they have put a lot of thought into the boundary changes and done the best they could considering the challenges presented.
- We discussed the possibility of needing more parents on the SCC. Volunteers will check with parent members who were absent today to see if they still plan on being on the committee.
- There will be no SCC meeting in December.
- Kandyce motioned for the meeting to adjourn at 4:38. Jeremy seconded it and all approved.

The next meeting will be held January 2, 2015 at 3:45 p.m. in the conference room.